

## **Southington Gridiron Club**

P.O. Box 371 • Southington, CT 06489 Home Page: Southingtonfootball.com

Organized to Promote, Support, and Assist The Southington Blue Knights Football Team LL State Champions 1998, 2013 & 2014

## **Board of Directors**

**Head Coach** Mike Drury

President

Rick Bouchard

Vice President

Rachelle Campbell

Treasurer Eric Clark

Secretary Terri O'Shea

Meeting Minutes – January 2, 2018

Submitted by Terri O'Shea

Meeting called to order at: 6:35 p.m. by President Rick Bouchard

A motion was made to waive the reading of the minutes; Tito Roderick and Ron

Pastor approved.

Coach's Corner: Coach Mike Drury reported

- Coach Drury reported that the banquet is coming up and he contacted the seniors about getting tuxedos fitted.
- He reported that the team is now in the middle of training. He said that he is transitioning up to an online training platform created by strength coaches.
- He plans to have four weekly workouts on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays, and the weightlifting competition will be in March.
- He will soon send out the schedule for parents with the goal of having a google calendar for everyone, in addition to embedding it into the website.
- The numbers right now are about 80 players for freshmen, JV and varsity.

## **Officer Reports:**

President: Rick Bouchard reported

- Rick reported that the banquet was coming up and John Dominello of Modern Formals donated the tuxedos for seniors, and they must get fitted by Friday at 5 p.m. and pick them up Saturday by 2 p.m. for the banquet. Tuxedos must be returned by Tuesday.
- He said that Coach Drury is all set with Awards of Elegance for the trophies, and A-Z is working on the shirts. The program is set, and he expects to have people help set up about noon for the banquet on Sunday.
- Rick reported he is soliciting new board members for the Gridiron Club.

Treasurer's Report: Eric Clark reported

• Eric reported that we have begun depositing the funds for the banquet, and there were some expenses including frames. The banquet cost, at this time for the Aqua Turf is \$4,617.

- Coach Drury purchased a training software package for \$700, but we earned \$50 from the fan gear.
- The remaining items in the budget include \$12,500 in coach stipends. The budget this year has an excess moving forward and will have a positive balance of \$20,000 for next year.

Approval of Treasurers Report: Tito Roderick and Ron Pastor

## Committee and Fundraising Report: Rachelle Campbell reported

- Rachelle reported that there were 299 players and coaches confirmed for the banquet at this time.
- Rachelle said after the banquet is over, planning activities for events and Media Day will begin for next year. She and Rick will also be working with Greg Ferry and Coach Drury to create a calendar.
- All Fundraising opportunities will be discussed. Cookie Dough fundraiser will be in March.

**Old Business: None** 

**New Business: None** 

Motion to Close: Accepted by Ron Pastor

Adjourned: 7:00 p.m.

Submitted: Terri O'Shea